



In Attendance - Rebekah Straughen, Sarah Kotkoski, Stephanie Wilamowski, Laura Gabriel, Stasi Gartin, Christina Adkins, Crystal Howard, Lindsay Ogden, Regina Halatsis, Kristin Imbrunone, Kim Atcho, Lindsey Houghten, Matt Guinn

Call To Order: 9:00 a.m.

Minutes reviewed from November's meeting. Motion to approve the minutes Laura Gabriel, 2nd Christina Adkins

Treasurer's Report: Rebekah reviewed the statement of activity from January 19 - February 14, 2023

Balance as of today is \$33,309.03

Motion to approve Sarah Kotkoski, 2nd Kristin Imbrunone.

Correspondence: A Thank You was sent to the PTO from Kennedy Early Childhood Center for the Tree of Warmth donations.

**Title 1:** Mrs. Sanom has changed out groups and is now focusing on working with weaknesses with Phonics.

**Old Business:** Great Skate fundraiser had a great turnout. 201 skaters and raised \$603. The manager let us know that Wilde had a great group of kids, very well behaved. Oxford Strong day went well, thank you everyone for showing support.

## **New Business:**

- A. March is Reading Month: Luau theme confirmed, will use any leftover holiday party decoration to help decorate. Kristin is going to get the calendar together, Sarah is going to decorate the front entrance, and Cafeteria will need to be decorated. Book swap is planned for March 17, flyers will go out the first week of March. Volunteers will be needed to help with the book swap. This year's goal will be based on the whole school participation, not separated by classrooms.
- B. Yearbook: Yearbook committee meeting was successful, Rebekah is going to attend a "how to" zoom meeting to learn how to put the yearbook together. Plan to have a rough draft by the end of March and final copy by the end of April.
- C. Popcorn: We have been using Great Northern popcorn recently as we wait to hear back from Detroit popcorn. If for some reason we are not able to get Detroit Popcorn restocked we will stick with Great Northern going forward.
- D. Little Caesars: Laura is going to set up the fundraiser for March 27- April 9. Kits will be ordered online and shipped right to your home when the order is placed.
- E. Hungry Howies: Our profit from Hungry Howies is still doing well even with the middle and high school also having fundraiser nights. Also, we plan to have a fundraiser night at Malones in April, flyers will be coming home soon.
- F. MSU Day: We want to have a school wide show of support for MSU. On March 3rd wear green/ white or MSU gear. We will not discuss what happened in school, this is just a show of support. Flyer will come home Monday after break.
- G. Pop Tabs: We will be having another pop tab collection on Monday February 27th. Please send in your pop tabs!

**Principal's Report:** As the district continues to have half days on Fridays we will be looking to keep half days fun Friday to encourage kids to come to school. If we don't have enough students show up, the day will not count. Parties at Wilde are earned by good behavior and can be lost. Everyone should be careful bringing any valuables to school and make sure that backpacks are zipped while on the racks in the hallway. Break starts next week. We have already seen jumps in DRA scoring since the beginning of the year and we expect to see more growth as we return from break.

Adjournment: 9:46 a.m.. Motion to Adjourn Laura Gabriel, 2nd Stephanie Wilamowski